

STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 (360) 664-1160 • TTY (360) 586-8203

Ref. No. Docket PG-090031

October 23, 2009

Kevin Rasler General Manager Inland Empire Paper Company 3320 N. Argonne Spokane, Washington 99212

Dear Mr. Rasler:

Subject: 2009 Inland Empire Paper Company Standard Inspection

Thank you for your response letter dated September 28, 2009 regarding our recent natural gas pipeline safety audit.

We accept your response and commitment to install test lead wires on both of your encased pipelines that were relocated in 2005. We request that you notify us as soon as you have a contractor and date of installation scheduled so that we may be on site if our schedule allows.

This docket will be closed as of October 23, 2009.

Thank you for your cooperation and interest in pipeline safety. If you have any questions, or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Scott Rukke at (360) 664-1241. Please refer to docket number PG-090031 in any future correspondence regarding this inspection.

Sincerely,

Anne F. Soiza

Pipeline Safety Director

cc. Kevin Davis, Inland Empire Paper